
Proceeding of the Remsen-Union Community School Board of Directors Regular Board Meeting  

January 14, 2019 

Called to order at 6:30 P.M. – MMCRU Media Center, Remsen, IA 

 

Board members present:  Sara Krier, Jim Miller, Chris Poeckes and Mike Sparr.  Absent Robin Weiler.  

Superintendent Dan Barkel and Principal Toby Young were also present.  Also present was the MMC 

School Board.   

 

It was moved to approve the agenda.  Motion carried. 

 

A public hearing regarding the 19-20 school calendar was held.  There were no comments or questions 

from the public. 

 

It was moved to approve the minutes of the regular meeting held on December 10, 2018, financial reports, 

and bills allowed for payment.  Motion carried. 

 

Sam Schroeder and Matt Hansen gave updates on Ag and Industrial Tech classes. 

 

Motion to approve the 2019-2020 school calendar as presented.  Motion carried. 

 

Motion to approve several staff members to attend the PLC Conference in California in July 2019.  

Motion carried. 

 

The Remsen-Union Education Association gave their proposal for financial changes for the 2019-2020 

school year contract negotiation. 

 

The Remsen-Union School board presented their initial salary proposal for the 2019-2020 school year to 

the Remsen-Union Education Association. 

 

Motion to approve the School Improvement  Advisory Committee members as follows:  Faith Olsen, 

Cade Owens, Bruce Dreckman, Jennifer Goeken, Joe Rosener and Ginell Wetter.  Motion carried. 

 

Staff resignations and hires were submitted but no action was taken, as this was an MMC item. 

 

Purchasing a new pickup was discussed but no action taken, as this was an MMC item. 

 

The NWAEA tech audit was reviewed. 

 

The Daktronics video boards proposals were presented and discussed but the item was tabled until more 

businesses were committed to donate funds. 

 

The Principals gave their reports. 

  

The Superintendent gave his report. 

 

Meeting adjourned at 7:56 p.m.  Motion carried. 

 

Reports and documents and the full text of motions considered by the board at this meeting are on file in 

the Board Secretary Office. 


